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The Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) was called to order at 7:48 p.m. by Pete Gannon, General Chairman.

Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the September 18, 2002 minutes and the updated 2002-2003 Short Course Schedule were distributed.  Pete Barry moved and Tom Gorski seconded a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:  Pete Gannon said that Steve Lewandowski was unable to attend but did submit September Financial reports.  September financial reports were distributed and reviewed by the HOD.  Jerry Schaefer moved and Tom Gorski seconded a motion to approve September financial reports.  Motion carried.  Pete reported that Steve Lewandowski will present the 2003 budget at the November 20, 2002 HOD meeting.

Mike Bowman reported that he will submit to Steve a budget request for a new computer, two printers and some lane modules.  The cost of this equipment should be under $4,000.

General Chairman:  Pete Gannon reported that Ben Anderson is now the AMS Web Master and that the new AMS Web Site should be up and running by the end of November.  Jan Brennan asked if the information posted on the Web Site was also going to be updated.  Pete explained that the Web Site has not only been redesigned, but that its contents will also be updated.

Age Group:  John Lynch reminded the HOD that he will not serve as the Age Group Chairman in 2003-2004 and that anyone interested in this position should contact him or Pete Gannon.  John reminded clubs not to submit “no time entries” for meets.  He said that “no time” entries create bad races and heats.

All Star:  Diane Connor reported that she has started to work on plans for the 2003 Short Course Zone trip.  Jerry Schaefer recommended that AMS reimburse Zone swimmers from the 2002 Long Course Zones since the trip was under budget.  After considerable discussion, it was agreed to table discussion until the 2003 budget was presented.

Technical Planning:  Mike Globig reported that new set-up files have been established and the Web Site is being updated.  He is working on the Top 16 report.

Old Business:  None

New Business:  Jeff Berghoff presented two proposals from Chuck Knoles.

Proposal 1:
Regarding National Participation Funding for College and Prep School Swimmers.  

Jeff explained that it is the opinion of Chuck Knoles that the requirements for College/Prep School swimmers should be the same as high school and younger.  Currently, a College/Prep School swimmer must also have met relevant AMS funding requirements for the previous two years in addition to a minimum of 3 AMS meets over 6 days for a total of 18 individual events within a previous 12 months.  He believes the additional two year requirement is discriminatory.

Proposal 2:
Regarding the number of AMS HOD meetings.

Jeff requested that AMS consider holding HOD meetings quarterly or a maximum 6 times a year.

After considerable discussion of the two proposals, the HOD recommended that the Executive Committee review these two proposals and report their recommendations to the HOD in November.

There being no further business Jeff Berghoff moved and Tom Gorski seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 9:06 a.m.

The next AMS HOD meeting will be held November 20, 2002 in room 232 at the Cathedral of Learning.
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